
This issue is dedicated to Wilbur Fee Bowker, 

Q.C., Dean of the Faculty of Law at The University 

of Alberta from 1948 to 1968. He is now Director of 

the Alberta Institute of Law Research and Reform. 

It is largely through his efforts and assistance that 

the Alberta Law Review has continued to develop 

to its present form. His encouragement has been 

invaluable and will always be greatly appreciated. 
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